

1. Ronaldo : Sir, would you like me to close the window?
Mr. Adi : Yes, please. It's very cold inside.
What is the expression of the underlined sentence?
A. Asking help
B. Offering help
C. Refusing something
D. Accepting an offer
E. Suggestion
2. Ela : Mom, do you need some help? You look so busy.
Mom : Of course, dear. I need another pair of hands to wash the dish.
The underlined sentence is expressing
A. Accepting help
B. Offering help
C. Refusing help
D. Looking for something
E. Apologizing
3. Bob : Sony, will you give me that book?
Sony : Sure,
- What is the suitable phrase to fill in the blank?*
A. I don't want to
B. I am busy today
C. I will
D. I will not
E. I have to go
4. Elsa: Will you help me to build a snowman?
Olaf: Yes, of course.
- What is the suitable phrase to fill in the blank?*
A. I won't
B. I will
C. I will not
D. Will I?
E. Shall I?
5. Andik : Can you lend me a hand?
Bobi : Sure,
Andik : Help me to gather everybody. The teacher is coming.
What is the proper expression to fill in the blank?
A. How can I help you?
B. How can you borrow my hand?
C. Why?
D. When can you help me?
E. Who can help you?
6. Jany : You look so pale.
Jimmy : I've got a serious headache.
Jany :
- What is the proper expression to fill in the blank?*
A. Let me take you to the restaurant.

- B. What about a glass of avocado juice?
- C. Let me take you to the hospital.
- D. Would you like fried or steamed chicken?
- E. Can you accompany me to the hospital?

7. Jodi : Hello, Syena. Where have you been?
 Syena : Hi, Jodi. I just bought few kilograms of apples in the market.
 Jodi : Do you need some help to carry the apples?
 Syena :

What will Syena probably say to respond to Jodi's question?

- A. I don't know whose apples are these.
- B. Of course, that's very kind of you
- C. I will help you
- D. Good bye
- E. Good day

Dialog for questions number 8 to 10

Mr. Smith : Hi, Dave, I think I need your help.
 Dave : Sure, what can I do for you, Uncle?
 Mr. Smith : Please, call a taxi for me.
 Dave : O.K. I will call it for you. Bye the way, where will you go, Uncle?
 Mr. Smith : I will go to the office.
 (a few minutes the taxi came)
 Dave : Can I bring the bag?
 Mr. Smith : Yes, please. Thanks advance.
 Dave : Don't mention it. Take care, Uncle.

8. Why does Mr. Smith need a taxi?
 A. He will go to the office.
 B. He sees his nephew.
 C. He needs it in hurry.
 D. He gets sick.
 E. He comes back from the office.
9. Who calls the taxi for Mr. Smith?
 A. Nephew.
 B. Uncle.
 C. Both of them.
 D. None of them.
 E. No body.
10. What does the underlined sentence express?
 A. Asking help.
 B. Giving help.
 C. Offering help.
 D. Refusing an offer.
 E. Accepting an offer.
11. Anida : I heard that you didn't pass the test. That's too bad. I've told you not to waste your time playing online game.
 Diana : I will listen to you next time.

It can be concluded from the dialogue that Anida expresses her...

- A. Displeasure
- B. Satisfaction
- C. Suggestion
- D. Happiness
- E. Doubt

12. Anton : I've gained some weight.

Rudi :

What should be the best response to the statement?

- A. I would suggest you to drink a lot.
- B. I would suggest you to sleep earlier.
- C. I would suggest you to go to the cinema.
- D. I would suggest you to change your lifestyle.
- E. Just eat more!

13. Heru : I am having cold.

Doctor :

*The following statements are responses to the statement, **except***

- A. You should take a bed rest
- B. I suggest you to eat chicken soup
- C. I advise you to eat ice cream more
- D. My advice is to wear mask outside, to protect yourself and other people.
- E. I recommend you go to the doctor

14. Rafi : I have a serious problem today. I have just lost my driver license.

Sifa : Don't be so sad. Let's search it around the park.

Rafi : I have looked for it for hours, but I could not find it. Do you have any suggestion?

Sifa : You should tell the security to announce it.

Rafi : Yeah, that sounds good. I do hope it helps.

From the dialog, which sentence is showing asking suggestion?

- A. Don't be so sad, my friend.
- B. I have just lost my driver license.
- C. You should tell the security.
- D. Do you have any suggestion?
- E. That sounds good.

15. Mother : Ali, where are you? Wake up, my dear. It's Monday morning.

Aliandi : I'm here, mom, in my bed room.

Mother : Oh, there you are. Don't you go to school?

Aliandi : Mom. I have got a headache.

Mother : Let me check. You have got a high temperature. You should stay at home.

Aliandi : I think so, mom.

From the dialog, the expression of giving suggestion is shown in sentence...

- A. I have got a headache.
- B. You should stay at home.
- C. Don't you go to school?
- D. Let me check.
- E. It's Monday morning.

Text for questions number 16-17

Dear Ms. Zanele Muholi,

We would like to invite you to participate in the project "Varzeanas-Football Culture" from 8th to 14th June at the Goethe – Institute Sao Paulo.

The Project will present three of your works; the films "Foot for love" (2012) and "We live in fear" (2013) and the photo series "Faces and Phases". We will also present the work of Thembela Dick "ThokozaniFootball Club – Tim Spirit" (2013).

The director of the Goethe – Institute of Sao Paulo, Katharina von Ruckteschell-Katte, may offer you an accommodation in her house.

We are looking forward to welcoming you here in Brazil.

Kind regards,

Dr. Katharina von Ruckteschell-Katte

Executive Director for Goethe – Institute of Sao Paulo

Regional Director for South America

16. What is the purpose of the text?

- A. To offer someone in football project.
- B. To invite someone to join in Varzeanas – Football Culture.
- C. To greet someone at the meeting of the Thembela Dick club.
- D. To welcome someone at the project of football club and team spirit.
- E. To introduce someone with a project called Thokozani Football.

17. What is the purpose of the 1st paragraph?

- A. Ms. Muholi will present the work of Thokozani.
- B. The project will be held in Brazil.
- C. Ms. Muholi is invited to participate in the Football Culture Project.
- D. The project will present three football films.
- E. "Foot for Love" film will be presented by Dr. Katharina.

Text for questions number 18-19

There is no best way to deal with pests in agriculture. Pesticides which are commonly used may cause many problems. I think combining different management operations is the most effective way to control pests.

Firstly, the chemicals in the pesticides may build up as residues in the environment and in the soil which absorbs the chemicals. This reduces the quality of farm product.

Secondly, pests can gradually become resistant to pesticides. This means that newer and stronger ones have to be developed.

Lastly, some pesticides affect non target plants and animals such as fish and bees. This affects the ecology and environment as well.

So, understanding of ecology of an area helps a lot in pest control. Pesticides should be chosen and applied carefully so that they don't affect the ecological balance and environment.

Therefore, integrated pest management is a safe and more effective option to fight pest in agriculture and livestock.

18. Which of the following is not directly affected by pesticides used?

- A. Plants
- B. Ecology
- C. Animals.
- D. Environment.
- E. Human Beings

19. One of the disadvantages of using chemical pesticides is ...

- A. killing fish and bees.
- B. increasing crops productivity.
- C. creating balanced ecosystem.
- D. causing the pests to become inactive
- E. helping reduce pollutants in the environment.

Text for questions number 20-21

As we all know, cars create pollution, and cause a lot of road deaths and other accidents.

Firstly, cars, as we all know contribute the most of pollution in the world. Cars emit a deadly gas causes illnesses such as bronchitis, lung cancer, and trigger of asthma. Some of these illnesses are so bad that people can die from them.

Secondly, the city is very busy. Pedestrians wander everywhere and cars commonly hit pedestrians in the city, which causes them to die. Cars today are our roads biggest killers.

Thirdly, cars are very noisy. If you live in the city, you may find it hard to sleep at night, or concentrate in your homework, and especially talk to someone.

In conclusion, cars should be banned from the city for the reasons listed.

20. What is one of the diseases caused by pollution?

- A. HIV / AIDS
- B. Bronchitis
- C. Liver
- D. Fever
- E. Cholera

21. We usually call the last paragraph as....

- A. Resolution
- B. Reiteration
- C. Conclusion
- D. Recommendation
- E. Twist

Text for questions number 22-23

Everybody should change their way of life to reduce global warming. There are several things that we can do. One of them is by buying and consuming fresh local groceries as much as possible. It of course includes local vegetables, fruits, bread, etc.

Local groceries don't need much transportation to get it into the market. It of course means, the amount of carbon dioxide produced is less than the groceries from other region. Therefore, by buying local groceries we are helping reduce the amount of carbon dioxide produced. Consuming fresh groceries instead of frozen ones are healthier for us. Furthermore, fresh food or groceries means no requirements for it to be freeze up. It means that no electricity is needed and saving energy means reducing carbon dioxide and money.

So, from now on we should consume fresh local groceries to reduce global warming.

22. The text gives us information about

- A. The ways to minimize global warning
- B. The ways to increase global warning
- C. The effects of global warning
- D. The importance of consuming local groceries
- E. The importance of knowing global warning

23. We are helping reduce the amount of global warming" (Paragraph 2) The word "reduce" can be replaced by

....

- A. Increase
- B. Decrease
- C. Improve
- D. Add
- E. Maximize

Text for questions number 24-25

I personally think that reading is a very important activity in our life. Why do I say so?

Firstly, by reading we can get a lot of knowledge about many things in the world such as science, technology, sports, arts, culture, etc written in books, magazine, or newspaper, etc.

Secondly, by reading we can get a lot of news and information about something happening in any parts of the world which can we see directly.

Another reason, reading can give us pleasure too. When we are tired, we read books, newspaper or magazine on the entertainment column such as comedy, short story, quiz, etc. To make us relaxed.

The last, reading can also take us to other parts of the world. By reading a book about Irian Jaya we may feel we're really sitting in the jungles not at home in our rooms.

From the facts above, it's obvious that everyone needs to read to get knowledge, information and also entertainment. Or in summary we can say reading is truly important in our life.

24. Why is reading very important in our life? Because....

- A. By reading, we can get a lot of friends, relatives, experience, etc.
- B. By reading, we can get little knowledge but a lot of entertainment.
- C. By reading, we are always relaxed.
- D. By reading, we are always happy.
- E. By reading we can get a lot of knowledge, news, information and entertainment

25. If we want to get knowledge, what should we do?

- A. buy a lot of books.
- B. borrow a lot of books.
- C. look for newspaper and magazine.
- D. sell and buy many expensive books.
- E. read a lot of books and other printed materials.

Text for questions number 66-68

The hamburger is the most eaten food in the whole world. The first hamburgers were made and sold in Connecticut in 1895 by an American called Louise Lassen. Louise called them hamburgers because he was given the recipe by sailors from Hamburg in Germany.

Hamburgers became a favorite meal in America in the early part of the twentieth century. Their popularity grew even more after the Second World War, when they were bought in large quantities by teenagers who preferred fast food to family meals. In 1948, two Brothers, Dick and Mac Donald opened a drive-in hamburger restaurant in San Bernardino, California.

Since then over 25,000 Macdonald's restaurants have been opened worldwide and now 35 million Mc. Donald's hamburgers are eaten every day in 115 countries from India to Arctic Circle.

26. What does paragraph two tell us about?

- A. The most favorite food in the world
- B. History of Hamburger
- C. Definition of Hamburger
- D. The most delicious food in MCDonald's

- E. American's favorite meal in the early part of the twentieth century.
27. Why Louise Lassen called the meals hamburger?
- A. the receipt was given to him by sailors from Hamburg
 - B. He was born in Hamburg
 - C. He traveled in Hamburg
 - D. He lived in Hamburg
 - E. It was found in Hamburg
28. What do we conclude from the text?
- A. MacDonald's restaurant is the biggest restaurant in the world
 - B. The text tell us about the hystory of hamburger
 - C. Hamburger is the favorite meals in Indonesia
 - D. Teenagers like hamburger less than adult
 - E. Hamburger was found by American sailorman
29. He hasn't got enough experience ... principal of our school.
- A. Promoted
 - B. To be promoted
 - C. Being promoted
 - D. Be promoted
 - E. He will be promoted
30. "It's hot here. The air conditioner is not working. I think it only needs
- A. To clean
 - B. Cleaning
 - C. Cleaned
 - D. Clean
 - E. To be cleaned
31. We called committee to ask whether the competition ... to begin that afternoon.
- A. Was scheduled
 - B. To schedule
 - C. Was scheduling
 - D. To be scheduled
 - E. Was to schedule
32. I'm still waiting ... for an interview.
- A. To be called
 - B. Be called
 - C. Being called
 - D. To call
 - E. Called
33. Benji : May I borrow your camera?
Nathan : Oh sorry, it ... now.
- A. Is repairing
 - B. Has sold
 - C. Will have sold
 - D. Is being repaired
 - E. Had been sold to my friend

34. X : "Last night, a thief broke into my brother's house"
Y : Really? What ... from the house.
- A. He took
 - B. It was taken
 - C. Was being taken
 - D. Was taking
 - E. Was taken
35. That is a very old building. I was not even born yet when it
- A. Is built
 - B. Is being built
 - C. Was built
 - D. Has been built
 - E. Had built